Goshen Township Board of Trustees
Regular Meeting Minutes
March 3, 2025
Attending: Trustees: Daryl G. Flowers-R Allen Barrett-Tye Sherman 
	Fiscal Officer Tammy L Sherman
   Zoning Officer Bob Wood 
Guest- Brad Lautar and Colleen O Connell   
               Not Present: 
The March meeting of the Goshen Township Trustees took place on Monday March 3, 2025 at the Goshen Township Allen called the meeting to order at 5:30pm
Minutes were read and approved; Motion made Allen approved the Minutes as presented. Seconded by Tye (3 yes- 0 nay)
	 Tammy presented the following financial reports with the board members: bank statements as well as the Bank Rec for each month, Star Ohio, Quest & Middlefield statements, Revenue Status report as of 2/1/2025, Receipt Listing, Payment Listing, Appropriation Status by Fund as of 2/28/2025, Comparison of Budget and Appropriated funds report and Appropriation Supplemental report for the year. 
	Upon certification from the Fiscal Officer that funds were available, Daryl motioned to pay invoices and payroll as presented. Motion seconded Allen (3yes-0 nays) With no further discussion, checks were distributed and signed.  

Old Business:  
Park funds were moved to the General Fund
Middlefield and Quest FCU accounts have been updated
2025 Construction and Resurfacing paperwork was completed with Luke Underwood in Dec 2024
Elmer Amweg’s contract has been signed and returned
No update on the ditch mower at Streakers

New Business
Annual Goshen Cleanup will be April 19, 2025 9-11am- located at the Goshen Grange Hall Trustee Sherman will contact Tim Hastings
OTARMA recommendations were completed 
Furnace was repaired by Neal Fout
Trustee Flowers asked Fiscal Officer to obtain a Township Tag for the trailer.  

Roads: 
Crack sealing- TR 197 and TR 126 Trustee Flowers to contact Cory Sullivan 
Watkins- 2 Culverts at TR 100/197 and TR 90/197
TR 235 – 2026
Trustee Flowers to contact HC Engineers dept. blown tile.  

Zoning: 
Bob questioned the trustees on the cost to charge Watkins for the culvert permits.  Trustees agreed on $50.00 
Zoning Commission and Appeals board to meet after the township regular meeting on March 3, 2025

McKendree:
Trustee Barrett reported the last burial site needs work now the dirt has settled 
Mower will need an oil change before the season starts 

Committee: 
Trustee Barrett- Levy will be on the May ballot. 
Allen reported BKP is waiting on the adjuster for the damaged squad.  HC Sheriffs office has offered a cruiser to BKP 

Trustee Sherman- reported the chapel funds are currently halfway to their goal of $70K

Trustee Flowers -reported the health dept. will be asking for a 30% increase from all Townships, Villages and City of Kenton.  Looking for ways to continue to operate.  March 12, 2025 an informational meeting will be held and a vote will be taken for the 30% the Dept is requesting.  Trustee Flowers will represent Goshen Township.  After a brief discussion Allen motioned to accept the 30% increase with Tye seconding the motion (3 yes-0 nays) 

	There being no further business brought before the Board, Allen motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:23pm. Second by Daryl motion carried.  
           	The next Regular Meeting of the Goshen Township Board of Trustees will be held Monday April 7, 2025 – 5:30pm at the Goshen Township Hall.
Respectfully Submitted,
____________________________			_____________________________
R. Allen Barrett, Chairman				Tammy L Sherman, Fiscal Officer
___________________________                                         ________________________________
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